## Kingsland First UMC

## Disaffiliation Task Force Plan & Updates

Update #5
August 2022

## Disaffiliation/Transition Task Force Update # 5

The South Georgia Conference held it's called charge conference August 19, 2022 and the vote on disaffiliating churches that met the requirements was brought before the delegates via Zoom.

Our church was on the Coastal District ballot and received 499 yes votes which officially approves our disaffiliation. The Disaffiliation Agreement with the South Georgia Conference has been signed by both parties (our church and the conference). The next steps in the coming 2 weeks is payment to the conference (information provided in August 14<sup>th</sup> bulletin insert and Transition Task Force Update #4), processing of the quit claim deeds for the property and turning over required documents to Epworth By The Sea Museum (detailed in the August 14<sup>th</sup> bulletin insert), along with removal of the flame and the word United and temporarily the word Methodist (pending affiliation with Global Methodist Church (GMC) from signage.

The preliminary process of applying to affiliate with the Global Methodist Church has begun. A temporary banner is being ordered (with the new church logo) and will be displayed on the side of the Worship Center.

